
City of Homewood 
Beautification Board  

 
August 8, 2022 

 
MINUTES 

             
Attending:  

Ben Booth, Nancy Walburn, Nick Sims, Meredith Drennen , Sam Bokatzian, 

Roxanne Batson, Ravi Patel, Abby Chadwell 

 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 12:04 PM at the City of 

Homewood Council Chambers with Chair Ben Booth presiding and Meredith 

Drennen recording the minutes.  

 

Approval of the Minutes: Ben Booth presented the July meeting minutes 

as recorded by Meredith Drennen. Roxanne Batson moved for approval, and 

Nancy Walburn seconded. Motion was carried.  

 

Old Business:  

 

Ravi Patel reported on his Sellers Cemetery Cleanup research. A lien from 

the city will be required to proceed, so the project will be handed off.  

 

Ben Booth reported on the street sign project. Randy Hambley in public 

works is adding to his budget request for 2022/2023 in full, after meeting 

with Mayor McClusky and Ben Booth regarding the project.  A formal bid 

process was undertaken as the project exceeded $50,000. 

 

New Business: 

 



Meredith Drennen nominated Skin Wellness Dermatology for the 3 Q 

Beautification Award. Nancy Walburn moved for approval, Roxanne Batson 

Second. Motion Carried.  

 

Nominations are open for 2022/2023 Leadership positions within the 

Beautification Board. Ben Booth will take nominations until the September 

meeting.  

 

Next Meeting 

The next Beautification Board meeting is scheduled for September 12, 2022, 

in City Council Chambers. There being no further business, Ben Booth 

adjourned the meeting at 12:49 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Meredith Drennen, Secretary. 
 

 


